

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 17 November 2021 – Meeting No. 50

Present:

David Carter	DC	South Lanarkshire Council (Chair)
Valerie Park	VP	South Lanarkshire Council
Bernadette Richardson	BR	South Lanarkshire Council
David Allen	DA	AMEY SW
John McCulloch	JMcC	Balfour Beatty
Owen Harte	OH	Virgin Media – on leave
Jordan Robertson	JR	Autolink M6
Collette Findlay	CF	SGN Central
David Murdoch	DM	Network Rail
Scott Sutherland	SS	Amey DBFO
Tom Dillon	TD	City Fibre
David Fleming	DF	TTPAG DBFO
Alan Crozier	AC	Energy Assets
John Hughes	JH	SPEN
Shannon Riley	SR	Bear Scotland
Stephen Scanlon	SS	OpenReach
Gordon Miche	GM	Scottish Water

Apologies:

Emma West	EW	Scottish Water
Jock Laidlaw	JL	Autolink M6
Graeme Peacock	GP	SGN
Lindsay Henderson	LH	OSRWC
Stefeni Cownley	SC	ES Pipelines

Additional Circulation to: George Bothwick

No.	Description	Action By
1.0	Introductions and Apologies The group provided short individual introductions and apologies were noted	
2.0	Agree Previous Minutes – no minute Apologies noted. DC noted action points and group agreed the minute of the last meeting 18 August 2021.	
3.0	Matters Arising from Previous Minutes 5.0 SGN = CF can email DC with names from west area to invite to next meeting. 7.0 Defect / UA works still with SLC channel. Report issued to be discussed in item 4.	CF

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 17 November 2021 – Meeting No. 50

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>11.0 DA – In discussion with Roger Garbett over Raith and J6, ongoing.</p> <p>11.0 DC waiting on a patch updated before next round of updates are run. JR junction titles issued to be altered. Will be included in the next round.</p>	
4.0	<p>SLC Programme of Works and Co-ordination Reports</p> <p>Outstanding Defects Report – R. Hamilton SLC, has issued list to the group to assess and return if there are any queries. Group asked to take ownership of outstanding defects.</p> <p>DC presented the Co-ordination Report – issued in advance of meeting. DC took meeting through the report and asked that everyone take on board and assist to resolve the conflicts with their organisations.</p> <p>Campbell Street, Hamilton. Are works in relation to the site? Last Mile to look into this.</p> <p>Rutherglen Main Street SGN in discussions with AFS regarding replacement of stone sets - discussions ongoing.</p> <p>Mill Street, Rutherglen – site meeting to determine location of Telephonica works. Eaglesham Road – starting 22 by Alan Crozier confirmed works.</p>	
5.0	<p>SU/TRO Works</p> <p>Scottish Water Gordon Michie – Stonehouse project. Meetings have been held and notices are on the register Union Street, Hamilton – works ongoing with regular meetings with relevant staff.</p> <p>SPEN</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • JH – All works are recorded on the register. <p>SGN –</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • CF - All works are recorded on the register. • . <p>Openreach</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • SS – There are no issues, Openreach currently upgrading fibre cables in outlying rural areas. <p>VM</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • OH – There are no issues. <p>SSE –</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • AC – All works are recorded on the register. <p>Axione</p>	

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 17 November 2021 – Meeting No. 50

No.	Description	Action By
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Not in attendance. <p>Last Mile / Energetics</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Not in attendance. DC to check invitation is sent to correct personnel <p>SSE – Not in attendance.</p> <p>GTC – Not in attendance.</p> <p>Fulcrum – Not in attendance.</p> <p>City Fibre</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> TD – All works are recorded on the register. <p>VF – Not in attendance.</p> <p>Network Rail</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> DM - All works are recorded on the register. Network Rail continuing with overnight inspections. Newton Station – The works are currently scheduled to end on 17 December 2021. DM noted these are ahead of schedule and hope to open the road on Friday this week or early next week. The bridge renewal project at Lampits Road is going to be the route used for the replacement bridge works at Petinain (Clyde Bridge), DM to discuss with Karen Archibald, Lanark NRSWA Inspector. <p>Amey/SW</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Dave Allen – notes from DA DC raised concerns regarding the co ordination of works on trunk roads and seeks assurance these are being checked with works on the SLC network has no conflicts. <p>AMEY DBFO</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> SS – Nov/December will have works on A7071 between B7071 and Raith Interchange J5. These are provisionally booked for 5 nights to cover lighting works. These are overnight and there should not be any issues. <p>Autolink</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> JR – All major works are complete. Now focusing on road traffic signs and boundary fences etc. All notices are on the register. <p>Balfour</p> <p>JMcC – Currently have one closure at Carmunnock M77 for barrier repairs.</p> <p>Bear SE</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> SR – No major works at present just Cat 1 defects. <p>TS</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> David Fleming – nothing further to add. 	<p>DC</p> <p>DM</p> <p>Note</p>

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 17 November 2021 – Meeting No. 50

No.	Description	Action By
	Nothing from road works Commissioners office.	
6.0	Performance DC noted Performance Reports will be taken to the Area RAUC – these are published quarterly on the Commissioners Website and available to each organisation via Aurora.	Noted.
7.0	Sample/Defect Inspections/Defective Apparatus VP presented a report showing current SLC Inspection Report of Outstanding Defects and Resolved Defects Aug – November 21 (as at 8 November). The report was issued in advance of meeting within the package issued with the meeting request. Tab 1 Results highlights a summary over all with individual tabs listing the outstanding defects for each utility. A tab for each utility shows a list of D2 inspections and the date of the last inspection. This is ordered on how old the defects are. Could utilities please concentrate on clearing older defects as these are being charged for follow up inspections. Some defects going back 3 or 4 years to be tied up with site meetings arranged with local NRSWA inspectors if necessary to find a resolution. VP also noted a number of Defects / Unattributable works are still with SLC channel – R. Hamilton will be contacting utilities to resolve this issue. Defects should not remain with SLC and currently 38 on the list. SLC will update the report and send out. DC reiterated SLC aim to protect the condition of the road network. All utilities are included in these exercises.	All VP/RH
8.0	Local Events Cop 26 Event – DC noted this is now complete, Transport Scotland confirmed all road restrictions are now lifted. Christmas Embargo within SLC area from 3 December 21 to 6 January 2022 – List to be issued to the group BR	BR
9.0	RAUC/SWRAUC/Community Updates	

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 17 November 2021 – Meeting No. 50

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>DC updated the group on upcoming events:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Reinstatement Quality Plans (RQP) launch in April 22 • Scottish Gov – Covid 19 update • Red book compliance event for senior managers • Cop 26 restrictions now lifted • HAUC app – searchable red book etc • Health and Safety – bulletins should be distributed to all • Environmental issues – new item to go on the agenda – DC to include for next meeting. • AOCB discussions about face to face meetings, continue with on line for Local RAUC. • No updated RAUC Scotland min. • Community update 	
10.0	<p>Health and Safety/Traffic Management</p> <p>Health and Safety</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • DC to circulate any future Health & Safety bulletins to group. <p>Traffic Management</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • DA – highlighted recent issues noted with TM on site. Call button on wrong side of column, protruding temp traffic lights, no stabilizer legs down handle sloped out obstructing pedestrians crossing the road. • SS – incidents were operative assaulted during Traffic Management from during convoy works. Other person working and member of the public assaulted due to being stuck at traffic lights. DC confirmed to report to police after taking photos and as much detail as this is not acceptable. • DC – SLC are showing a blue and white sign for road closures alerting anyone ignoring the closure will be reported to police. 	
11.0	<p>SRWR/AURORA/GAZETTEER</p> <p>Roadworks Register - DC in terms of Section 109 works. SLC looking at the S109 process again.</p> <p>Aurora – VP advised upgraded a few weeks ago, initial issues now resolved, group has no issues.</p> <p>Gazetteer – DC as a Local Authority we had to move our gazetteer to another platform and now have issues when we uploading. Last updated in September and now we are waiting for patch to be updated before we next update, hopefully by the end of December, as the next run is in January.</p> <p>DBFO contact M8 from Glasgow City Council region. There have been some issues to be resolved on next submission.</p>	DC

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 17 November 2021 – Meeting No. 50

No.	Description	Action By
	SR – update on Biggar gazetteer – DC no update at present. DC will update SR	
12.0	AOCB Tom Dillon request email out embargo streets/Dates for Christmas embargo.	BR
	Date of Next Meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none">To be confirmed in February 2022 by MS Teams	DC

DC/BR
Local RAUC Minutes 17 November 2021
07/12/21